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RECOMMENDED BOOK 
 

“A Pastor’s Notes: God Calls the Church to Stand 
Boldly for Life!” by Joseph Parker (pastor, Bible teacher 
and staff member with American Family Association). 
This book is a collection of Parker’s blogs on the 
sanctity of life as it relates to the unborn. “A Pastor’s 
Notes is a toolkit must for the discerning servant leaders 
of today.” –Alveda King, Civil Rights for the Unborn 
 

   
 
 
 

UPCOMING OUTREACH EVENTS 
 

• Great Homeschool Convention (Ontario, 
California) August 26-28. 
 

• Illinois Retired Teachers Association 
Convention 2021 (Springfield, Illinois) October 
18th: Exhibitors’ Day 
----------------------------------------------------  

FREE DOWNLOADABLE PRO-LIFE 
COLORING PAGES: 
www.prolifekids.com 

 

NOTE:  Our mailing address is: 
  Teachers Saving Children® Inc. – National  

PO Box 368, Uniontown OH   44685 
 

This newsletter is published by Teachers Saving Children® Inc. 
   For more information contact 330-821-2747 or 
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National Board of Trustees: 
Judy Bruns * Catherine Jacobs * Charles Hlavaty, Jr.  

Jan Luke * Gary Winney 
©2021 Teachers Saving Children® 

ALL RIGHTS RESERVED 

  Teachers Saving Children® Inc.   PRESORTED STANDARD 
                 Pro-Life Voices in Education          U.S. POSTAGE PAID 
                              ALLIANCE OH 
            PO Box 125, Damascus OH  44619-0125                   PERMIT #1 
 
 
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
NEWS OF INTEREST to Pro-Life Educators: 
LEGISLATIVE ROLLER COASTER 
 

The confirmation of pro-life-leaning Supreme Court 
Justice Brett Kavanaugh has pro-abortion forces 
desperate to ensure that the battle for abortion “rights” 
will not be lost at the state level. A backlash of 
legislation proposed or enacted in states such as New 
York and Virginia would grant women the “right” to 
terminate the life of their child up to the moment of 
birth.  [Not to mention those states, e.g. Minnesota, that 
already have such laws.] 
 

And meanwhile in the U.S. House of Representatives, 
Democratic legislators have repeatedly* refused to allow 
a vote on a measure to require abortion providers to 
provide medical treatment to children born alive during 
“botched” abortion procedures (*36 times as of 5/2/19). 
 

As all of this is happening, other states are proposing or 
enacting increasingly stringent pro-life measures, such 
as Alabama’s and Ohio’s “heartbeat bills” to prohibit 
abortion once a fetal heartbeat is detected. Other state 
legislatures are considering or passing measures to 
eliminate “D and C” abortions, or those based solely on 
a prenatal diagnosis of Down’s syndrome.  One state, 

Alabama, is considering legislation to make any 
abortion, or abortion attempt, a felony. 
 

These conflicting measures have pro-life news watchers 
reeling from the “ups” of elating victories and the 
“downs” of heart-wrenching defeats.  One must ask:  
Where will it all end?  Might there ever be passed a “life 
at conception” law guaranteeing preborn humans a right 
to life?  Or, as the State Supreme Court of Kansas 
recently ruled, is the “woman’s right to unlimited 
abortion” enshrined in its state constitution, (and 
therefore in our Nation’s Bill of Rights?) 
 

Take heart, Pro-lifer! As the flippant, yet deeply 
profound expression states:  “God Knows!” 
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Thoughts 
from the 

Executive 
Director 

Frank Ebiner 
 

 
 
“I praise you for I am wonderfully 
made; wonderful are your works!  My 
very self you know.” 
 
– Psalm 139:14 
 
 As we move through summer, 
and the new school year approaches, we 
prepare for the moments, those teachable 
moments for our students, whereby our 
words, actions and guidance instill in 
others a sense of awe and wonder at the 
beauty of life.   
 

Every time we encounter another 
person, we are afforded the opportunity 
to make a positive impact on that person.  
That impact need not be through words, 
but can be equally or more effective in 
silent compassion and love (Surely I 
have composed and quieted my soul; 
Like a weaned child rests against his 
mother, My soul is like a weaned child 
within me. –Psalm 131:2) 
 
 As our nation experiences an 
increase in Covid-19 virus infections 
from the delta variant, I am reminded of 
sage advice numerous times in the bible 
to trust in the Lord, be not afraid (“God 
is our refuge and strength, a very 
present help in trouble.” –Psalm 46:1) 
 
  

 In this issue you will find various 
articles, including: (1) the  importance of 
fathers and the New Business Item I 
submitted at this summer’s National 
Education Association’s Representative 
Assembly; (2) Allyson Felix, Pro-life 
Mother and United States Olympian; (3) 
What are Embryonic Stem Cells? Are 
There Alternatives? (4) Abortion Pill 
Reversal.   
 

On page 4, read about our 
recommended pro-life book and 
upcoming outreach events Teachers 
Saving Children® Inc. members will be 
attending later this summer and fall. 
 

I will continue to pray for each of 
you every day, and as the summer of 
2021 winds down, my prayer is for 
peace, love and compassion in your 
families, schools, communities and our 
nation. 
 

Thank you for speaking and 
witnessing to the truth about human life 
and the dignity of each human life. 
Blessings always. 
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THOUGHTS FROM 
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DIRECTOR 

 
Frank Ebiner 
 

 
 

“Whatever you did for one of the least of these, you 
did for me.”  -Matthew 25:40 
 

Autumn has arrived and a new school year has 
begun.  The new school year brings together 
teachers, students, parents and family members as 
goals are set, friendships are made, and teamwork 
and collaboration guide us.  Hard work, dedication, 
enthusiasm, and perseverance are qualities that 
allow each member of the team to contribute 
successfully to meeting the goals.  
 
Teachers Saving Children, established in 1994, has 
also, in a way, begun a new year.  On September 1st, 
I officially became our new Executive Director.  
Our purpose--advocacy for all human life from 
conception to natural death--remains the same.  In 
striving toward and fulfilling our purpose, we are 
called to use our special, God-given talents. I would 
venture to say that each of you has extraordinary 
talents.  Use them to serve the vulnerable in your 
communities. 
 

The strength of Teachers Saving Children depends 
on each of us contributing in whatever ways we can.  
We are a volunteer-based organization, and our 
strength depends on your support, which can 
include prayer, member input, fundraising efforts, 
outreach in your local community, and positive, 
persuasive pro-life conversations with others. 
 

In our last newsletter I asked for your input—your 
suggestions, thoughts, comments and questions.  A 
number of you replied.  There were stories of local 
pro-life events and requests for Teachers Saving 
Children to increase our presence at more events. 

At our October Board of Directors meeting, we voted 
to participate in a number of upcoming events 
including the Illinois Retired Teachers Association 
Conference (October 30,, 2017), the Students For 
Life East Coast Conference in Marlboro, Maryland 
(January 20, 2018), the West Coast Walk for Life 
Info Faire in San Francisco (January 27, 2018), and a 
return to the NEA-RA EXPO in Minneapolis, 
Minnesota (June 30–July 1, 2018).  
 

We pay for the exhibit costs and materials through our 
designated Educational Outreach fund.  If you 
would like to donate toward the Educational Outreach 
fund, toward the organization’s expenses in general, 
or to any event in particular, we would greatly 
appreciate that support.*  If you would like to 
volunteer at our exhibits, please let me know.  E-mail 
your suggestions, thoughts and comments to 
info@teacherssavingchildren.org, call (330) 821-2747 
or write to Teachers Saving Children, P.O. Box 125, 
Damascus, Ohio 44619-0125. 

 

Thank you for your support for life.  May each of us 
continue to speak the truth with love.  This will 
change human hearts, one at a time.  If you have a 
pro-life story that you would like to share in future 
newsletters or email blasts, please send it by email or 
regular mail to our addresses listed.  If you would like 
Teachers Saving Children business cards or brochures 
to hand out to people whom you encounter, let me 
know and I will gladly send you the number you 
request.  If you would like to be one of our 
ambassadors at an upcoming pro-life/respect life 
event, please let me know.  May we work together as 
we advocate for the sanctity of human life! 
 

 
*Note:  To contribute to this effort, please make checks payable 
to “TSC Inc. – National”.  Carefully note how the amount given 
is to be designated (Educational Outreach, General Fund, etc.) so 
that the contribution will be appropriately allocated.  As a tax-
exempt organization approved under Section 501(c)(4) of the 
Internal Revenue Code, contributions received are NOT tax 
deductible.
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Thoughts From The Executive Director 
Frank Ebiner 

 

“Trust in Him at all times, O people; Pour out your heart 
before Him; God is a refuge for us.”  -Psalm 62:8 
 
“You are the light of the world.  Let your light shine before 

men that they may see your good deeds and praise your Father in heaven.” 
 -Matthew 14,16 
 
 The National Education Association Representative Assembly (NEA-RA) 
concluded in Houston, Texas on July 7th, but the repercussions will be felt economically, 
spiritually and emotionally for the foreseeable future.  I was an elected delegate from 
California for the 3rd consecutive year.  Each year there have been times of uplifting 
experiences from the positive comments and support we receive at our Teachers Saving 
Children exhibit. 
 This year, as mentioned in our May newsletter, the NEA was no longer going to 
have an Expo for educational-related vendors prior to the beginning of the RA.  You, our 
members, expressed the desire to be a positive pro-life voice at this year’s RA, if in any 
way possible. 
 So, I reached out to Christine Nowak, long-time pro-life delegate and chairperson 
of the NEA’s Educators For Life caucus and asked if her caucus would sponsor us as a 
non-profit organization.  She supported the idea, and so, throughout the five days in 
Houston, July 3rd to July 7th, NEA delegates and guests were able to stop by our table 
with gracious, encouraging and knowledgeable volunteers from our Teachers Saving 
Children Board of Trustees and Texas Right to Life.  Please read Judy Bruns’ article on 
page 2 and the pictures on page 3 for some of the highlights and encouraging and 
discouraging outcomes. 
 In a venue like the NEA-RA, it is easy, perhaps tempting, to become discouraged.  
Yet, we are reminded to trust in God.  In these times He is, and always will be, a refuge 
for us.  And though at times, it may feel as though the loud voices are drowning out the 
truth, we witnessed many “lights on the hill” from the generous people at Texas Right to 
Life, Houston Coalition for Life, and our Board of Trustees volunteers. Additionally, 
we were blessed by our kind and gentle-hearted members who donated beautifully 
crocheted baby blankets which we gave to amazingly thankful parents and grandparents 
of babies in the womb.  And, of course, we thank each of you for your prayers, financial 
support, and ongoing witness to supporting human life, from the moment of conception 
to natural death. 
 Continue to trust in the Lord.  Be the light on the hill.  Know that all of you are 
witnesses to truth, for God rejoices in every man, woman and child, born and not born.  
His love for us is without conditions and without exceptions, young and old, weak and 
strong.  Blessings to you always. 
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WANTED:  BOARD CANDIDATES 
Teachers Saving Children®, Inc. is seeking to 
expand our Board of Directors by one or more 
members.  Requirements include having been a 
member for at least one year, and willingness to 
participate (in person or electronically) in three 
Board meetings per year.  Additional 
responsibilities are voluntary.  We ask each of you 
to consider whether you might be “ready, willing, 
and able” to invest your time and talents to expand 
your role as a “Pro-Life Voice in Education.”  For 
more information, please contact us at 
info@teachershsavingchildren.org.  Thank you! 
 
RECOMMENDED BOOK 
“40 Days for Life:  Discover What God Has 
Done…Imagine What He Can Do” written by David 
Bereit, Shawn Carney and Cindy Lambert.  Read about 
how 40 Days for Life began with 1 hour of prayer in 
front of a Texas abortion clinic and has grown to half a 
million prayer volunteers and more than 480 cities 
around the world.  Next 40 Days for Life: 9/25 – 11/3.  
www.40 daysforlife.com  
 

A Note from the (new) Editor 
First, huge thanks are due to John Gordon who has done 
an exemplary job in producing and editing our 
newsletter over the past several years.  He has “passed 
the torch” to me as I become the new editor.  Please send 
in your suggestions for topics, thoughts and suggestions 
for future newsletters.  Also, if there is someone you 
know who would like a complimentary newsletter, send 
a note to us at our new address below. –Frank Ebiner 
 

NOTE:  Our new mailing address is: 
  Teachers Saving Children® Inc. – National  

PO Box 368, Uniontown OH   44685 
 

This newsletter is published by Teachers Saving Children® Inc. 
   For more information contact 330-821-2747 or 

Teachers Saving Children® Inc. – National  
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Frank Ebiner, Executive Director 
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National Education Association Representative 
Assembly (NEA-RA) 2021 

 

 
 

The National Education Association 
Representative Assembly (NEA-RA) is, according 
to the website, www.nea.org, “the highest 
decision-making body within the over 3 million-
member NEA. With over 8,000 delegates, the RA is 
also the world's largest democratic deliberative 
body.” (This year, approximately 4,300 delegates 
attended). The NEA is the largest teachers union in 
the United States, and holds the annual 
Representative Assembly each summer to vote on 
policy decisions for the upcoming year.  
Representatives are delegates elected by teachers 
from their local or state affiliate. 

Due to the Covid-19 pandemic, this year, 
for the second year in a row, the NEA-RA was 
held virtually from June 30th – July 3rd.  During the 
NEA-RA, various policy decisions (Constitutional 
amendments, Legislative amendments, and New 
Business Items) are proposed, debated and voted 
upon by the elected delegates.  Delegates can 
submit what is known as a New Business Item 
which is essentially a proposed policy endorsed by 
the NEA. 

Frank Ebiner, Executive Director for 
Teachers Saving Children® Inc. was an elected 
delegate from California.  After having taught for 
39 years, Ebiner had taught and observed so many 
students growing up without fathers, struggle in 
the classroom.  Data from the U.S. Department of 
Education, U.S. Justice Dept. and the U.S Census 
Bureau substantiated this fact, a growing trend 
over the past 60 years. So, to address this issue this 
year he submitted a New Business Item (NBI-48) 
with the intent to publicize the positive impact 
fathers have for students.  The text of NBI-48 
follows: 

 
(NBI-48) 

“NEA will, in accordance with Resolution C-26 
(Family Stability for Children), pursue strategies 
to publicize the importance of fathers in the 
positive social-emotional development and 
greater academic success for students. 

Beginning in the fall of 2021, using 
existing communication resources, NEA will 
publicize the positive impact fathers have for 
students.  The NEA will publicize the following 
issues that the presence of a father during a 
child's life increases the likelihood of positive 
social-emotional development and academic 
success of students. 
 
1. Less poverty 
2. Higher graduation rates 
3. Lower rates of incarceration 
4. Fewer teen pregnancies 
5. Fewer suicides 
6. Lower rate of drug and alcohol abuse” 
 
The California Teachers Association (CTA) 
caucus voted by 86% to oppose NBI-48 because, 
in their words, “it was discriminatory”.  When it 
was time for Ebiner to speak in support of NBI-48, 
he was not allowed to speak. Vice-President of 
CTA, David Goldberg, apologized, explaining it 
was due to technical issues, but nevertheless, did 
not allow any more debate on NBI-48. 
 
The NEA-RA 2021 closed before NBI-48 came to 
the floor for debate and a vote.  Ebiner made a 
motion (and approved by the delegates) to refer 
NBI-48 to committee where the NEA will consider 
its support for fathers.  It is unlikely, however, 
given NEA’s policy positions against the 
traditional family and unconditional support for 
abortions throughout the entire 9 months of 
pregnancy for any reason or no reason and at 
taxpayers’ expense. 
 
It is with no small irony that Barack Obama 
stated in his 2008 Father’s Day speech, “Fathers 
are critical to the foundation of each family.  They 
are teachers and coaches; they are mentors and 
role models; they are examples of success.  
Children who grow up WITHOUT a father are five 
times more likely to live in poverty and commit 
crime; nine times more likely to drop out of 
schools and 20 times more likely to end up in 
prison.  They are more likely to have behavioral 
problems, or run away from home or become 
teenage parents themselves.  And the foundations 
of our community are weaker because of it.” 

Dedicated Mother and Pro-Life Olympic Athlete Allyson 
Felix Wins Record 11th Medal at Tokyo Olympics 

 
 For 17 days this summer, athletes competed in the 
2020 Tokyo Olympics, (postponed for a year due to the 
Covid-19 pandemic).  Certainly one of the more inspiring 
stories was how Allyson Felix made history in setting the 
United States record for most Olympic medals (11) during 
her Olympic career that began in 2004 at the age of 18 in 
Athens, Greece.   

Surpassing Carl Lewis, who garnered 10 medals 
in his Olympic career (1980-1996), Felix won her 11th 
career medal with a 1st place finish in the 4 x 400 meter 
relay on the final day of competition.   Only Finland’s 
Paavo Nurmi, who competed in the 1920, 1924, and 1928 
Olympics won more track and field medals (12). 
 Felix is however, not only an inspiration to 
athletes but also a dedicated mother of a 2-year old 
daughter.  According to LifeSite News 
(www.lifesitenews.com), “Earlier this summer, the 35-
year-old athlete established a fund to help Olympic 
athletes with childcare expenses.  Many pro-life 
advocates have praised Felix for advocating for athletes 
who are mothers, noting how frequently female athletes 
face pressure to abort their unborn babies.”   
 LifeSite News went on to state that Felix 
experienced a difficult pregnancy in 2018.  Both she and 
her baby daughter’s lives were at risk due to 
preeclampsia, resulting in an emergency C-section at 32 
weeks.  Both Felix and her now 2-year-old daughter, 
Camryn, are healthy. 
 As a result of her experience, Felix established a 
grant program through the “Power of She” to help support 
mothers who are athletes.  “Female athletes often face 
intense pressure to choose between their unborn babies 
and their careers.” (www.lifesitenews.com) 
 Congratulations Allyson Felix.  Thank you for 
being a positive role model in advocating for respecting 
the dignity of life! 
 

 
Source: Wikimedia Commons 

What are Embryonic Stem Cells?  Are There 
Alternatives? 

(Part 1) 
 

 
Source: Wikimedia Commons 

 
Perhaps you have heard of stem cells.  The 

following describes stem cells, types of stem cells and the 
ethics involved in the use of embryonic and non-
embryonic stem cells. 

Most of our body’s cells produce 2 new cells 
from the original parent cell.  So, a skin cell, for example, 
will produce 2 new skin cells, identical to the parent cell.  
This allows for growth and the replacement of worn-out 
or dying cells. 

“Stem cells are special human cells that have the 
ability to develop into many different cells” 
(www.stanfordchildren.org).  So, a stem cell could 
become muscle cell or a red blood cell or a bone cell, etc. 

Stem cells, in terms of scientific research and 
medical treatment come from embryos or non-embryo 
sources (adult stem cells, umbilical cord stem cells, and 
induced pluripotent stem cells).  Embryonic stem cells are 
“harvested” from leftover embryos from in vitro 
fertilization (IVF).  Each embryo must be destroyed to 
obtain the embryonic stem cells, and therefore is deemed 
unethical, because it violates the principle that human 
beings should not be harmed or killed for the potential 
benefit of other human beings. 

Using non-embryonic stem cells (adult stem cells, 
umbilical cord stem cells, etc.) in medicine or scientific 
research does not involve the destruction of the person 
from which the stem cells originated.  (Next issue, Stem 
Cells Successes and Failures). 

For more information, go online to the following 
pro-life website: www.lozierinstitute.org and search 
“stem cells”. 

-----------------------------------------------------   
Abortion Pill Reversal 

Next issue will have more information about 
Abortion Pill Reversal.  Until then, information is 
available at www.abortionpillreversal.com and (877)558-
0333. 
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delegate from California.  After having taught for 
39 years, Ebiner had taught and observed so many 
students growing up without fathers, struggle in 
the classroom.  Data from the U.S. Department of 
Education, U.S. Justice Dept. and the U.S Census 
Bureau substantiated this fact, a growing trend 
over the past 60 years. So, to address this issue this 
year he submitted a New Business Item (NBI-48) 
with the intent to publicize the positive impact 
fathers have for students.  The text of NBI-48 
follows: 

 
(NBI-48) 

“NEA will, in accordance with Resolution C-26 
(Family Stability for Children), pursue strategies 
to publicize the importance of fathers in the 
positive social-emotional development and 
greater academic success for students. 

Beginning in the fall of 2021, using 
existing communication resources, NEA will 
publicize the positive impact fathers have for 
students.  The NEA will publicize the following 
issues that the presence of a father during a 
child's life increases the likelihood of positive 
social-emotional development and academic 
success of students. 
 
1. Less poverty 
2. Higher graduation rates 
3. Lower rates of incarceration 
4. Fewer teen pregnancies 
5. Fewer suicides 
6. Lower rate of drug and alcohol abuse” 
 
The California Teachers Association (CTA) 
caucus voted by 86% to oppose NBI-48 because, 
in their words, “it was discriminatory”.  When it 
was time for Ebiner to speak in support of NBI-48, 
he was not allowed to speak. Vice-President of 
CTA, David Goldberg, apologized, explaining it 
was due to technical issues, but nevertheless, did 
not allow any more debate on NBI-48. 
 
The NEA-RA 2021 closed before NBI-48 came to 
the floor for debate and a vote.  Ebiner made a 
motion (and approved by the delegates) to refer 
NBI-48 to committee where the NEA will consider 
its support for fathers.  It is unlikely, however, 
given NEA’s policy positions against the 
traditional family and unconditional support for 
abortions throughout the entire 9 months of 
pregnancy for any reason or no reason and at 
taxpayers’ expense. 
 
It is with no small irony that Barack Obama 
stated in his 2008 Father’s Day speech, “Fathers 
are critical to the foundation of each family.  They 
are teachers and coaches; they are mentors and 
role models; they are examples of success.  
Children who grow up WITHOUT a father are five 
times more likely to live in poverty and commit 
crime; nine times more likely to drop out of 
schools and 20 times more likely to end up in 
prison.  They are more likely to have behavioral 
problems, or run away from home or become 
teenage parents themselves.  And the foundations 
of our community are weaker because of it.” 
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for the second year in a row, the NEA-RA was 
held virtually from June 30th – July 3rd.  During the 
NEA-RA, various policy decisions (Constitutional 
amendments, Legislative amendments, and New 
Business Items) are proposed, debated and voted 
upon by the elected delegates.  Delegates can 
submit what is known as a New Business Item 
which is essentially a proposed policy endorsed by 
the NEA. 

Frank Ebiner, Executive Director for 
Teachers Saving Children® Inc. was an elected 
delegate from California.  After having taught for 
39 years, Ebiner had taught and observed so many 
students growing up without fathers, struggle in 
the classroom.  Data from the U.S. Department of 
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with the intent to publicize the positive impact 
fathers have for students.  The text of NBI-48 
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(NBI-48) 

“NEA will, in accordance with Resolution C-26 
(Family Stability for Children), pursue strategies 
to publicize the importance of fathers in the 
positive social-emotional development and 
greater academic success for students. 

Beginning in the fall of 2021, using 
existing communication resources, NEA will 
publicize the positive impact fathers have for 
students.  The NEA will publicize the following 
issues that the presence of a father during a 
child's life increases the likelihood of positive 
social-emotional development and academic 
success of students. 
 
1. Less poverty 
2. Higher graduation rates 
3. Lower rates of incarceration 
4. Fewer teen pregnancies 
5. Fewer suicides 
6. Lower rate of drug and alcohol abuse” 
 
The California Teachers Association (CTA) 
caucus voted by 86% to oppose NBI-48 because, 
in their words, “it was discriminatory”.  When it 
was time for Ebiner to speak in support of NBI-48, 
he was not allowed to speak. Vice-President of 
CTA, David Goldberg, apologized, explaining it 
was due to technical issues, but nevertheless, did 
not allow any more debate on NBI-48. 
 
The NEA-RA 2021 closed before NBI-48 came to 
the floor for debate and a vote.  Ebiner made a 
motion (and approved by the delegates) to refer 
NBI-48 to committee where the NEA will consider 
its support for fathers.  It is unlikely, however, 
given NEA’s policy positions against the 
traditional family and unconditional support for 
abortions throughout the entire 9 months of 
pregnancy for any reason or no reason and at 
taxpayers’ expense. 
 
It is with no small irony that Barack Obama 
stated in his 2008 Father’s Day speech, “Fathers 
are critical to the foundation of each family.  They 
are teachers and coaches; they are mentors and 
role models; they are examples of success.  
Children who grow up WITHOUT a father are five 
times more likely to live in poverty and commit 
crime; nine times more likely to drop out of 
schools and 20 times more likely to end up in 
prison.  They are more likely to have behavioral 
problems, or run away from home or become 
teenage parents themselves.  And the foundations 
of our community are weaker because of it.” 

Dedicated Mother and Pro-Life Olympic Athlete Allyson 
Felix Wins Record 11th Medal at Tokyo Olympics 

 
 For 17 days this summer, athletes competed in the 
2020 Tokyo Olympics, (postponed for a year due to the 
Covid-19 pandemic).  Certainly one of the more inspiring 
stories was how Allyson Felix made history in setting the 
United States record for most Olympic medals (11) during 
her Olympic career that began in 2004 at the age of 18 in 
Athens, Greece.   

Surpassing Carl Lewis, who garnered 10 medals 
in his Olympic career (1980-1996), Felix won her 11th 
career medal with a 1st place finish in the 4 x 400 meter 
relay on the final day of competition.   Only Finland’s 
Paavo Nurmi, who competed in the 1920, 1924, and 1928 
Olympics won more track and field medals (12). 
 Felix is however, not only an inspiration to 
athletes but also a dedicated mother of a 2-year old 
daughter.  According to LifeSite News 
(www.lifesitenews.com), “Earlier this summer, the 35-
year-old athlete established a fund to help Olympic 
athletes with childcare expenses.  Many pro-life 
advocates have praised Felix for advocating for athletes 
who are mothers, noting how frequently female athletes 
face pressure to abort their unborn babies.”   
 LifeSite News went on to state that Felix 
experienced a difficult pregnancy in 2018.  Both she and 
her baby daughter’s lives were at risk due to 
preeclampsia, resulting in an emergency C-section at 32 
weeks.  Both Felix and her now 2-year-old daughter, 
Camryn, are healthy. 
 As a result of her experience, Felix established a 
grant program through the “Power of She” to help support 
mothers who are athletes.  “Female athletes often face 
intense pressure to choose between their unborn babies 
and their careers.” (www.lifesitenews.com) 
 Congratulations Allyson Felix.  Thank you for 
being a positive role model in advocating for respecting 
the dignity of life! 
 

 
Source: Wikimedia Commons 

What are Embryonic Stem Cells?  Are There 
Alternatives? 

(Part 1) 
 

 
Source: Wikimedia Commons 

 
Perhaps you have heard of stem cells.  The 

following describes stem cells, types of stem cells and the 
ethics involved in the use of embryonic and non-
embryonic stem cells. 

Most of our body’s cells produce 2 new cells 
from the original parent cell.  So, a skin cell, for example, 
will produce 2 new skin cells, identical to the parent cell.  
This allows for growth and the replacement of worn-out 
or dying cells. 

“Stem cells are special human cells that have the 
ability to develop into many different cells” 
(www.stanfordchildren.org).  So, a stem cell could 
become muscle cell or a red blood cell or a bone cell, etc. 

Stem cells, in terms of scientific research and 
medical treatment come from embryos or non-embryo 
sources (adult stem cells, umbilical cord stem cells, and 
induced pluripotent stem cells).  Embryonic stem cells are 
“harvested” from leftover embryos from in vitro 
fertilization (IVF).  Each embryo must be destroyed to 
obtain the embryonic stem cells, and therefore is deemed 
unethical, because it violates the principle that human 
beings should not be harmed or killed for the potential 
benefit of other human beings. 

Using non-embryonic stem cells (adult stem cells, 
umbilical cord stem cells, etc.) in medicine or scientific 
research does not involve the destruction of the person 
from which the stem cells originated.  (Next issue, Stem 
Cells Successes and Failures). 

For more information, go online to the following 
pro-life website: www.lozierinstitute.org and search 
“stem cells”. 

-----------------------------------------------------   
Abortion Pill Reversal 

Next issue will have more information about 
Abortion Pill Reversal.  Until then, information is 
available at www.abortionpillreversal.com and (877)558-
0333. 
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follows: 
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caucus voted by 86% to oppose NBI-48 because, 
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was time for Ebiner to speak in support of NBI-48, 
he was not allowed to speak. Vice-President of 
CTA, David Goldberg, apologized, explaining it 
was due to technical issues, but nevertheless, did 
not allow any more debate on NBI-48. 
 
The NEA-RA 2021 closed before NBI-48 came to 
the floor for debate and a vote.  Ebiner made a 
motion (and approved by the delegates) to refer 
NBI-48 to committee where the NEA will consider 
its support for fathers.  It is unlikely, however, 
given NEA’s policy positions against the 
traditional family and unconditional support for 
abortions throughout the entire 9 months of 
pregnancy for any reason or no reason and at 
taxpayers’ expense. 
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stated in his 2008 Father’s Day speech, “Fathers 
are critical to the foundation of each family.  They 
are teachers and coaches; they are mentors and 
role models; they are examples of success.  
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RECOMMENDED BOOK 
 

“A Pastor’s Notes: God Calls the Church to Stand 
Boldly for Life!” by Joseph Parker (pastor, Bible teacher 
and staff member with American Family Association). 
This book is a collection of Parker’s blogs on the 
sanctity of life as it relates to the unborn. “A Pastor’s 
Notes is a toolkit must for the discerning servant leaders 
of today.” –Alveda King, Civil Rights for the Unborn 
 

   
 
 
 

UPCOMING OUTREACH EVENTS 
 

• Great Homeschool Convention (Ontario, 
California) August 26-28. 
 

• Illinois Retired Teachers Association 
Convention 2021 (Springfield, Illinois) October 
18th: Exhibitors’ Day 
----------------------------------------------------  

FREE DOWNLOADABLE PRO-LIFE 
COLORING PAGES: 
www.prolifekids.com 
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NEWS OF INTEREST to Pro-Life Educators: 
LEGISLATIVE ROLLER COASTER 
 

The confirmation of pro-life-leaning Supreme Court 
Justice Brett Kavanaugh has pro-abortion forces 
desperate to ensure that the battle for abortion “rights” 
will not be lost at the state level. A backlash of 
legislation proposed or enacted in states such as New 
York and Virginia would grant women the “right” to 
terminate the life of their child up to the moment of 
birth.  [Not to mention those states, e.g. Minnesota, that 
already have such laws.] 
 

And meanwhile in the U.S. House of Representatives, 
Democratic legislators have repeatedly* refused to allow 
a vote on a measure to require abortion providers to 
provide medical treatment to children born alive during 
“botched” abortion procedures (*36 times as of 5/2/19). 
 

As all of this is happening, other states are proposing or 
enacting increasingly stringent pro-life measures, such 
as Alabama’s and Ohio’s “heartbeat bills” to prohibit 
abortion once a fetal heartbeat is detected. Other state 
legislatures are considering or passing measures to 
eliminate “D and C” abortions, or those based solely on 
a prenatal diagnosis of Down’s syndrome.  One state, 

Alabama, is considering legislation to make any 
abortion, or abortion attempt, a felony. 
 

These conflicting measures have pro-life news watchers 
reeling from the “ups” of elating victories and the 
“downs” of heart-wrenching defeats.  One must ask:  
Where will it all end?  Might there ever be passed a “life 
at conception” law guaranteeing preborn humans a right 
to life?  Or, as the State Supreme Court of Kansas 
recently ruled, is the “woman’s right to unlimited 
abortion” enshrined in its state constitution, (and 
therefore in our Nation’s Bill of Rights?) 
 

Take heart, Pro-lifer! As the flippant, yet deeply 
profound expression states:  “God Knows!” 
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Thoughts 
from the 

Executive 
Director 

Frank Ebiner 
 

 
 
“I praise you for I am wonderfully 
made; wonderful are your works!  My 
very self you know.” 
 
– Psalm 139:14 
 
 As we move through summer, 
and the new school year approaches, we 
prepare for the moments, those teachable 
moments for our students, whereby our 
words, actions and guidance instill in 
others a sense of awe and wonder at the 
beauty of life.   
 

Every time we encounter another 
person, we are afforded the opportunity 
to make a positive impact on that person.  
That impact need not be through words, 
but can be equally or more effective in 
silent compassion and love (Surely I 
have composed and quieted my soul; 
Like a weaned child rests against his 
mother, My soul is like a weaned child 
within me. –Psalm 131:2) 
 
 As our nation experiences an 
increase in Covid-19 virus infections 
from the delta variant, I am reminded of 
sage advice numerous times in the bible 
to trust in the Lord, be not afraid (“God 
is our refuge and strength, a very 
present help in trouble.” –Psalm 46:1) 
 
  

 In this issue you will find various 
articles, including: (1) the  importance of 
fathers and the New Business Item I 
submitted at this summer’s National 
Education Association’s Representative 
Assembly; (2) Allyson Felix, Pro-life 
Mother and United States Olympian; (3) 
What are Embryonic Stem Cells? Are 
There Alternatives? (4) Abortion Pill 
Reversal.   
 

On page 4, read about our 
recommended pro-life book and 
upcoming outreach events Teachers 
Saving Children® Inc. members will be 
attending later this summer and fall. 
 

I will continue to pray for each of 
you every day, and as the summer of 
2021 winds down, my prayer is for 
peace, love and compassion in your 
families, schools, communities and our 
nation. 
 

Thank you for speaking and 
witnessing to the truth about human life 
and the dignity of each human life. 
Blessings always. 
 

 

 

                 Teachers Saving Children® Inc. 
 

                        Pro-Life Voices in Education 
 

         PO Box 125, Damascus OH  44619-0125      330-821-2747 
 

info@teacherssavingchildren.org      www.teacherssavingchildren.org 
Volume 28, Number 1  November 2017 

 
 

	
  

THOUGHTS FROM 
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Frank Ebiner 
 

 
 

“Whatever you did for one of the least of these, you 
did for me.”  -Matthew 25:40 
 

Autumn has arrived and a new school year has 
begun.  The new school year brings together 
teachers, students, parents and family members as 
goals are set, friendships are made, and teamwork 
and collaboration guide us.  Hard work, dedication, 
enthusiasm, and perseverance are qualities that 
allow each member of the team to contribute 
successfully to meeting the goals.  
 
Teachers Saving Children, established in 1994, has 
also, in a way, begun a new year.  On September 1st, 
I officially became our new Executive Director.  
Our purpose--advocacy for all human life from 
conception to natural death--remains the same.  In 
striving toward and fulfilling our purpose, we are 
called to use our special, God-given talents. I would 
venture to say that each of you has extraordinary 
talents.  Use them to serve the vulnerable in your 
communities. 
 

The strength of Teachers Saving Children depends 
on each of us contributing in whatever ways we can.  
We are a volunteer-based organization, and our 
strength depends on your support, which can 
include prayer, member input, fundraising efforts, 
outreach in your local community, and positive, 
persuasive pro-life conversations with others. 
 

In our last newsletter I asked for your input—your 
suggestions, thoughts, comments and questions.  A 
number of you replied.  There were stories of local 
pro-life events and requests for Teachers Saving 
Children to increase our presence at more events. 

At our October Board of Directors meeting, we voted 
to participate in a number of upcoming events 
including the Illinois Retired Teachers Association 
Conference (October 30,, 2017), the Students For 
Life East Coast Conference in Marlboro, Maryland 
(January 20, 2018), the West Coast Walk for Life 
Info Faire in San Francisco (January 27, 2018), and a 
return to the NEA-RA EXPO in Minneapolis, 
Minnesota (June 30–July 1, 2018).  
 

We pay for the exhibit costs and materials through our 
designated Educational Outreach fund.  If you 
would like to donate toward the Educational Outreach 
fund, toward the organization’s expenses in general, 
or to any event in particular, we would greatly 
appreciate that support.*  If you would like to 
volunteer at our exhibits, please let me know.  E-mail 
your suggestions, thoughts and comments to 
info@teacherssavingchildren.org, call (330) 821-2747 
or write to Teachers Saving Children, P.O. Box 125, 
Damascus, Ohio 44619-0125. 

 

Thank you for your support for life.  May each of us 
continue to speak the truth with love.  This will 
change human hearts, one at a time.  If you have a 
pro-life story that you would like to share in future 
newsletters or email blasts, please send it by email or 
regular mail to our addresses listed.  If you would like 
Teachers Saving Children business cards or brochures 
to hand out to people whom you encounter, let me 
know and I will gladly send you the number you 
request.  If you would like to be one of our 
ambassadors at an upcoming pro-life/respect life 
event, please let me know.  May we work together as 
we advocate for the sanctity of human life! 
 

 
*Note:  To contribute to this effort, please make checks payable 
to “TSC Inc. – National”.  Carefully note how the amount given 
is to be designated (Educational Outreach, General Fund, etc.) so 
that the contribution will be appropriately allocated.  As a tax-
exempt organization approved under Section 501(c)(4) of the 
Internal Revenue Code, contributions received are NOT tax 
deductible.
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Thoughts From The Executive Director 
Frank Ebiner 

 

“Trust in Him at all times, O people; Pour out your heart 
before Him; God is a refuge for us.”  -Psalm 62:8 
 
“You are the light of the world.  Let your light shine before 

men that they may see your good deeds and praise your Father in heaven.” 
 -Matthew 14,16 
 
 The National Education Association Representative Assembly (NEA-RA) 
concluded in Houston, Texas on July 7th, but the repercussions will be felt economically, 
spiritually and emotionally for the foreseeable future.  I was an elected delegate from 
California for the 3rd consecutive year.  Each year there have been times of uplifting 
experiences from the positive comments and support we receive at our Teachers Saving 
Children exhibit. 
 This year, as mentioned in our May newsletter, the NEA was no longer going to 
have an Expo for educational-related vendors prior to the beginning of the RA.  You, our 
members, expressed the desire to be a positive pro-life voice at this year’s RA, if in any 
way possible. 
 So, I reached out to Christine Nowak, long-time pro-life delegate and chairperson 
of the NEA’s Educators For Life caucus and asked if her caucus would sponsor us as a 
non-profit organization.  She supported the idea, and so, throughout the five days in 
Houston, July 3rd to July 7th, NEA delegates and guests were able to stop by our table 
with gracious, encouraging and knowledgeable volunteers from our Teachers Saving 
Children Board of Trustees and Texas Right to Life.  Please read Judy Bruns’ article on 
page 2 and the pictures on page 3 for some of the highlights and encouraging and 
discouraging outcomes. 
 In a venue like the NEA-RA, it is easy, perhaps tempting, to become discouraged.  
Yet, we are reminded to trust in God.  In these times He is, and always will be, a refuge 
for us.  And though at times, it may feel as though the loud voices are drowning out the 
truth, we witnessed many “lights on the hill” from the generous people at Texas Right to 
Life, Houston Coalition for Life, and our Board of Trustees volunteers. Additionally, 
we were blessed by our kind and gentle-hearted members who donated beautifully 
crocheted baby blankets which we gave to amazingly thankful parents and grandparents 
of babies in the womb.  And, of course, we thank each of you for your prayers, financial 
support, and ongoing witness to supporting human life, from the moment of conception 
to natural death. 
 Continue to trust in the Lord.  Be the light on the hill.  Know that all of you are 
witnesses to truth, for God rejoices in every man, woman and child, born and not born.  
His love for us is without conditions and without exceptions, young and old, weak and 
strong.  Blessings to you always. 
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 The National Education Association Representative Assembly (NEA-RA) 
concluded in Houston, Texas on July 7th, but the repercussions will be felt economically, 
spiritually and emotionally for the foreseeable future.  I was an elected delegate from 
California for the 3rd consecutive year.  Each year there have been times of uplifting 
experiences from the positive comments and support we receive at our Teachers Saving 
Children exhibit. 
 This year, as mentioned in our May newsletter, the NEA was no longer going to 
have an Expo for educational-related vendors prior to the beginning of the RA.  You, our 
members, expressed the desire to be a positive pro-life voice at this year’s RA, if in any 
way possible. 
 So, I reached out to Christine Nowak, long-time pro-life delegate and chairperson 
of the NEA’s Educators For Life caucus and asked if her caucus would sponsor us as a 
non-profit organization.  She supported the idea, and so, throughout the five days in 
Houston, July 3rd to July 7th, NEA delegates and guests were able to stop by our table 
with gracious, encouraging and knowledgeable volunteers from our Teachers Saving 
Children Board of Trustees and Texas Right to Life.  Please read Judy Bruns’ article on 
page 2 and the pictures on page 3 for some of the highlights and encouraging and 
discouraging outcomes. 
 In a venue like the NEA-RA, it is easy, perhaps tempting, to become discouraged.  
Yet, we are reminded to trust in God.  In these times He is, and always will be, a refuge 
for us.  And though at times, it may feel as though the loud voices are drowning out the 
truth, we witnessed many “lights on the hill” from the generous people at Texas Right to 
Life, Houston Coalition for Life, and our Board of Trustees volunteers. Additionally, 
we were blessed by our kind and gentle-hearted members who donated beautifully 
crocheted baby blankets which we gave to amazingly thankful parents and grandparents 
of babies in the womb.  And, of course, we thank each of you for your prayers, financial 
support, and ongoing witness to supporting human life, from the moment of conception 
to natural death. 
 Continue to trust in the Lord.  Be the light on the hill.  Know that all of you are 
witnesses to truth, for God rejoices in every man, woman and child, born and not born.  
His love for us is without conditions and without exceptions, young and old, weak and 
strong.  Blessings to you always. 
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Thoughts From The Executive Director 
Frank Ebiner 
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before Him; God is a refuge for us.”  -Psalm 62:8 
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way possible. 
 So, I reached out to Christine Nowak, long-time pro-life delegate and chairperson 
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with gracious, encouraging and knowledgeable volunteers from our Teachers Saving 
Children Board of Trustees and Texas Right to Life.  Please read Judy Bruns’ article on 
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for us.  And though at times, it may feel as though the loud voices are drowning out the 
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crocheted baby blankets which we gave to amazingly thankful parents and grandparents 
of babies in the womb.  And, of course, we thank each of you for your prayers, financial 
support, and ongoing witness to supporting human life, from the moment of conception 
to natural death. 
 Continue to trust in the Lord.  Be the light on the hill.  Know that all of you are 
witnesses to truth, for God rejoices in every man, woman and child, born and not born.  
His love for us is without conditions and without exceptions, young and old, weak and 
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WANTED:  BOARD CANDIDATES 
Teachers Saving Children®, Inc. is seeking to 
expand our Board of Directors by one or more 
members.  Requirements include having been a 
member for at least one year, and willingness to 
participate (in person or electronically) in three 
Board meetings per year.  Additional 
responsibilities are voluntary.  We ask each of you 
to consider whether you might be “ready, willing, 
and able” to invest your time and talents to expand 
your role as a “Pro-Life Voice in Education.”  For 
more information, please contact us at 
info@teachershsavingchildren.org.  Thank you! 
 
RECOMMENDED BOOK 
“40 Days for Life:  Discover What God Has 
Done…Imagine What He Can Do” written by David 
Bereit, Shawn Carney and Cindy Lambert.  Read about 
how 40 Days for Life began with 1 hour of prayer in 
front of a Texas abortion clinic and has grown to half a 
million prayer volunteers and more than 480 cities 
around the world.  Next 40 Days for Life: 9/25 – 11/3.  
www.40 daysforlife.com  
 

A Note from the (new) Editor 
First, huge thanks are due to John Gordon who has done 
an exemplary job in producing and editing our 
newsletter over the past several years.  He has “passed 
the torch” to me as I become the new editor.  Please send 
in your suggestions for topics, thoughts and suggestions 
for future newsletters.  Also, if there is someone you 
know who would like a complimentary newsletter, send 
a note to us at our new address below. –Frank Ebiner 
 

NOTE:  Our new mailing address is: 
  Teachers Saving Children® Inc. – National  

PO Box 368, Uniontown OH   44685 
 

This newsletter is published by Teachers Saving Children® Inc. 
   For more information contact 330-821-2747 or 

Teachers Saving Children® Inc. – National  
PO Box 368, Uniontown OH   44685 
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